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TO THE SPANISH SECURITIES COMMISSION 

Fluidra, S.A. (“Fluidra” or the "Company"), pursuant to the provisions of 
section 226 of Royal Legislative Decree 4/2015, of 23 October, which passed 
the amended text of the Securities Market Act, hereby issues the following: 

 

INSIDER INFORMATION 

As published by means of the communications (i) of insider information issued 
on 29 July 2022, with the registration number 1,567 and (ii) of other relevant 
information issued on 23 September 2022, with the registration number 
18,370, the Company communicates that, in use of the delegation conferred 
by the Ordinary General Shareholders' Meeting of Fluidra held on 5 May 2022, 
in the nineteenth item of its agenda, the Board of Directors of the Company, 
at its meeting held on 14 December 2022, has agreed to partially execute the 
resolution to reduce the share capital by a nominal amount of THREE MILLION 
FIVE HUNDRED THOUSAND EUROS (EUR 3,500,000), through the redemption 
of THREE MILLION FIVE HUNDRED THOUSAND (3,500,000) treasury shares 
with a par value of one (1) Euro each (the "Capital Reduction"). 

These shares were acquired derivatively by Fluidra in execution of the 
Company's Buy-back Program for the purpose of reducing the Company's share 
capital. 

The Capital Reduction does not involve the return of contributions to the 
shareholders as the Company itself is the owner of the shares subject to 
amortization and has been charged to unrestricted reserves by means of the 
allocation of a restricted reserve for amortized capital for an amount equal to 
the nominal value of the amortized shares. 

The Company has also agreed to request the delisting of the shares to be 
amortized by virtue of the Capital Reduction from the Madrid and Barcelona 
Stock Exchanges (through the Spanish Stock Exchange Interconnection 
System - Continuous Market). 

The Company will communicate the registration of the Capital Reduction deed 
with the Commercial Registry through the corresponding communication of 
other relevant information. 

Sant Cugat del Vallès, 15 December 2022 


